
 

 

NEWSLETTER February 2023 
MAYOR’S MESSAGE 

CITY CONTACTS 

City Offices: 435-752-1310.  2076 N 1200 E. Mon-Fri 8am-5pm 

North Park Police: 435-753-7600.  575 E 2500 N 

Fire Dept-Station 120: 435-716-9527.  2005 N 1200 E 

North Logan Library: 435-755-7169.  475 E 2500 N 

Recreation Dept: 435-760-1644.  2850 N 220 E 

Animal Control: 435-753-7555 

North Park Court: 435-563-6923.  113 E Center, Hyde Park 

Holiday hours visit www.northlogancity.org (Upcoming Events) 

GARBAGE PICK UP   Cans need to be out by 6 a.m. 

North Logan City - Thursdays 
Green Canyon Area - Wednesdays (East of 1600 E & South 
of 1900 N) 
 

BLUE RECYCLE PICK UP   Cans need to be out by 6 a.m. 

City Areas - 2
nd

 and 16
th
 

Green Canyon - 1
st
 and 15

th 

NORTH PARK POLICE 

As the year rolls from January to February, my smoothies tend to 
turn into milkshakes and my resolutions start to look more like  
visions of grandeur than plans of action.  So this year, I decided to 
give myself one challenge a month to keep the resolutions fresher 
and give me a new chance each month to try again.  
 

With the season of love right around the corner and a bunch of winter 
still ahead of us, my challenge is to be more appreciative of the quiet 
acts of service around me, and look to do the same for others. 
 

From the neighbor who shovels my sidewalk, to the crossing guard 
who always has a smile and a positive outlook, I am surrounded by 
people who embody the ideal of a “neighbor.”  They look out for each 
other and do simple things to make life a little easier.  I want to help 
others feel the sense of community I have always loved about North 
Logan.  
 

So, this February, I encourage everyone to join me and look for the 
opportunity to make someone else’s day a little brighter.  You could 
bring flowers to a friend or write a positive review of your favorite  
business.  You could wave to the snowplows or brush off a  
neighbor’s car.  There are many simple ways we can make North 
Logan a little bit brighter, and I can’t wait to hear all about yours! 
 

-City Council Member Emily Schmidt- 

From time to time, I have the opportunity to talk with citizens who 
either walk into our office or reach out by phone.  Over the last  
several weeks, I have fielded several questions regarding  
roundabouts and how to use them properly.  A traffic roundabout is 
a circular intersection.  Its simple design is intended to keep traffic 
flowing smoothly, quickly, and more efficiently than traditional 4-leg 
intersections. 
 

As with every intersection, there are rules governing its safe use.  
The following reminders were taken out of the Utah Drivers  
Handbook 2022-2023 edition.  As a reminder: 
 

1. Vehicles travel counterclockwise around a raised center 
island. 

2. Entering traffic yields the right-of-way to 
traffic approaching from the left.  

3. When entering a roundabout, motorist 
should slow down before entering the    
circle.  

4. Yield to the traffic and pedestrians in the 
circle. 

5. Enter the roundabout when there is a safe gap in traffic. 

6. Signal your exit for two seconds.  

7. Once you enter a roundabout, do not stop. 

8. This sign warns you that there is a traffic circle ahead. 
 

As your Chief, I am excited to announce that the police 
department’s website has been updated and has several new  
features.  The link to our website is:  northparkpolice.org  
For those needing fingerprints taken, a new Fingerprint Calendar 
function makes scheduling an appointment as easy as clicking a 
few buttons.  Appointments run every fifteen minutes on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  A Records Request 
form has also been added to the website making it more  
convenient to request a copy of a case or incident report.  In an 
effort to be more accessible, a Contact Form has been added for 
specific questions.  Links to North Logan City and Hyde Park City 
individual websites can be found on the Home Page, as well. 
 

If there are questions or concerns that we can answer for you, 
please feel free to contact our office at 435-753-7600 or by  
submitting a question through the website. Our office is open  
during normal business hours M-F 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. We  
appreciate the many outpourings of support from the community! 
 

-Kent Goodrich, Chief of Police- 

GOVERNMENT MEETINGS (Agendas: pmn.utah.gov) 
The City Council meetings this month will take place on 
Wednesdays, February 1st & 15th, at 6:30 p.m. at the North Logan 
Library.  In February, the City Council will discuss potential changes 
to the Park Reservation policies and some updates to the Employee 
Handbook.  In addition, the second meeting in February will include 
departmental FY2024 budget proposals for the Community  
Development, Building Inspection, Fire, and Economic Development 
Departments.  
 

The Planning Commission meetings this month will take place 
on Thursdays, February 2nd & 16th at 6:30 p.m. at the North  
Logan Library.  The Planning Commission tentatively plans to hold 
public hearings or work session discussions on the following topics:   

A proposal to adjust regulations associated with "Small Multi-Unit 
Storage", "Large Warehouse-Type Storage", and "Solid Waste  

Facilities"; A proposal to adjust the subdivision and development 

standards in the RE-5 zone; A potential amendment to the existing 
Design Review process for commercial, industrial, institutional, and 

city-center developments; Consideration of an application for a  
conditional use permit for a detached accessory dwelling unit located 
at 3270 N 1875 E.  Additional items may be discussed in February, 
depending on applications received throughout the month. 

 
 

To stay informed on planning topics in the City, all Planning Comm. & 
City Council agendas are published at least 24 hours in advance of any 
scheduled meetings on the Utah Public Notice website (utah.gov).  Feel 
free to create an account on the utah.gov site and follow the North Lo-
gan City Council or Planning Commission to receive notifications of 
upcoming meetings.  We also post our agendas on our website and on 
the North Logan City Facebook & Instagram pages prior to the  
meetings.  If you’d like to receive the agendas via email, please send 
an email requesting so to marie@northlogancity.org to be added to the 
list.  If you do have questions or concerns about any city-related items, 
the best way to receive answers is to reach out directly to the appropri-
ate city department head.  Either call (435)752-1310 or find their email 
listed on our website at northlogancity.org 

BUSINESS ALLIANCE LUNCHEON MEETING 

For all North Logan Business Owners, please join our Economic 
Development reps, as well as Bret Crane, Associate Professor, 
Marketing & Strategy Dept. and Executive Director, Covey 
Leadership Center at USU, for a Business Alliance luncheon/meeting 
at the Hansen Family Sports Complex (HSC) in North Logan (220 E 
2850 N) on Thurs., February 23rd at noon.  Please attend to discuss 
the growth of your business in North Logan!  RSVP:  435-224-4585 
or dillon@northlogancity.org.  Free to North Logan Businesses! 

http://www.northlogancity.org
https://northparkpolice.org/
https://www.utah.gov/pmn/
http://utah.gov/
http://utah.gov/
mailto:marie@northlogancity.org
http://northlogancity.org/
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Newsletter Editor:  marie@northlogancity.org 
Please note that you can also find our  
newsletter online at: http://northlogancity.org/

Zumba Class:  Join Hollie Bradford for 
Zumba classes at the Hansen Family 
Sports Complex!  Classes are offered on 
Tuesdays & Thursdays from 9:15 a.m.-
10:15 a.m.  Kids are welcome to come 
and run around, but babysitting is NOT  
provided.  Located at the indoor Hansen 
Family Sports Complex (HSC) at 220 E 
2850 N (behind Eccles Ice Center).  Cost 
is $2 per class and the first time is free.  
Come and try it out! 
 

To register go to: northloganrec.org 
 

For the following programs noted with 
** Please go online for more details 
and to register at northloganrec.org 
 

Youth Soccer**:  Youth Soccer  
registration ends on February 27

th
 

for ages 3 thru 18.  Cost is $35-
$45 per child depending on age.  
Soccer season starts the second week of 
April.  Please register at northloganrec.org 
 

New this year, we are having a U18 
league.  This is for ages 13-18 years 
old!!  Get signed up now at  
northloganrec.org 

 

Princess Tea Party**:  North Logan City 
Royalty and Honeybees are putting on a 
Princess Tea Party.  It will 
be on Saturday, March 25

th
, 

and you can sign up for one 
of two time-slots:  either 
10:00 a.m.-11:30 a.m.,  or 
12:30 p.m.-2:00 p.m., at the 
HSC in North Logan.  Kids ages 4-8 are 
welcome to come and join in on the fun.  
There will be activities and treats.   
Go to northloganrec.org to get signed up.  
Registration is open and will close on 
March 11

th
 or when full. 

 

Youth Track - Ages 7-15**:  North Logan 
Recreation in conjunction with Green  
Canyon High School is offering Youth 
Track.  This is for ages 7-15.  Season runs 
April - May.  More information will be  
available during registration which starts 
February 1

st
.  Sign-up at northloganrec.org 

 

Baseball/Fast Softball Sign-ups**: 
North Logan City Baseball and Softball 
sign-ups start February 1

st
 at  

northloganrec.org.  Leagues are available 
for ages 5-14.  We will also hold Learn 2 
Play for ages 3 & 4.  Games start in May.  
Prices range from $35 - $75. 
 

Miss North Logan City & Honeybees: 
North Logan City will be accepting  
applications for Miss North 
Logan City and Honeybees 
in February.  The pageant 
will be held at the end of 
April.  Look for more information to come 
in next month’s newsletter. 

PARKS & RECREATION PARKS & RECREATION - Cont’d 

Utah State University has completed the  
Wellbeing survey results for North Logan 
City.  We encourage residents to review 
the results at the following link: 
 

https://www.usu.edu/utah-wellbeing-
project/reports/2022/north-logan-
wellbeing-survey-findings-2022 
 

 

NORTH LOGAN CITY - USU  
WELLBEING SURVEY RESULTS 

The February Senior luncheon will be on 
Monday, February 6

th
 at 11:00 a.m.  The 

luncheon takes place at Chuck-A-Rama, 
138 S. Main St., Logan.  The cost is $5 
per person and is only for CURRENT 
North Logan residents, who are 60 years 
old or older.  NO NEED TO RSVP! 
 

The March Senior Luncheon will take 
place on Monday, March 6

th
 at 11:00 

a.m. 
 

Please note, as of  November 7
th
,
 
2022, 

there are now some changes for  
checking in for the luncheon, as follows: 

• Go to the Chuck-A-Rama cashier and 
ask for one lunch meal; 

• Tell the cashier you are a North Logan 
Senior Citizen; 

• The cashier will ask you to show them 
your North Logan City Library card; 

• The cashier will scan your library card 
and give you a $10 discount on your 
meal; 

• Then pay the cashier the remaining $5, 
and have fun with your neighbors over 
a delicious lunch! 

 

DON’T FORGET to bring 
your library card, or to get 
one before your next time 
attending the luncheon!  
See you there! 
 

Also, please watch the North Logan  
Recreation website for info regarding 
senior citizen programs at  
northloganrec.org  

DUP - RALPH SMITH CAMP 

The DUP Ralph Smith Camp is looking 
for any family histories or information 
about the Green Canyon Rock Quarry.  
This rock quarry was used for the Logan 
Temple and Tabernacle.  We would like 
to erect a DUP marker at the rock quarry 
to honor the pioneers who worked there.  
Please contact Nancy Potter at  
(435) 232-5599. 
 

Daughters of Utah Pioneers meet  
monthly. Text Nancy at (435) 232-5599 
for more information. 

SENIOR LUNCHEON 

Advertise Your Business -   
Recreation Sponsorship Programs: 
Attention business owners:  We are now 
offering a sponsorship package and giving 
you more advertising options for your  
money.  Your business name can be on 
the back of a soccer jersey (spring and 

fall); on the back of a  
baseball jersey; on the 
back of our race shirts; 
you can advertise on a 
banner at Elk Ridge Park 
or Cache Recreation 
Complex; on our baseball 

fence; you can put company names on 
schedules; and, so much more!  Our  
outdoor sports season is going to start 
soon, so go to northloganrec.org and click 
on the sponsorship link for more info, or 
you can contact Jesse Howe at 435-760-
1644 or jesse@northlogancity.org. 
 

Green Canyon Trails for Cross-Country 
Skiing & Snowshoeing:  North Logan  
has partnered with the non-profit  
organization Nordic United and with the 
US Forest Service to 
groom the canyon road 
for cross-country skiing 
and snowshoeing.  For 
grooming schedule and  
information about this  
effort, go to: 
www.nordicunited.org.  Also, please make 
note of the rules for taking pets with you.  
Please be respectful of nature. 
 

Health and Wellness Fair:  Come to the 
HSC on Monday, February 13

th
 from 5:30-

7:30 p.m. to get ready for the warm  
weather!  There will be booths with  
information, prizes, games, and more.  
 

If you want to have a booth, visit our  
website to get signed up at  
northloganrec.org 
 

Looking Ahead For Youth Registrations 

• Easter Egg Hunt will be on Saturday, 
April 1

st
 at 12:30pm 

• Soap Box Derby April 15
th
 

• Summer Registrations 

• Harry Potter Camp 

• Sewing Camp 

• Cooking Camp 

• Art Camp 

• STEAM Camp 

• Tennis Lessons 

• Pickleball Lessons 

• Itty Bitty Ball 

• Soil and Gardening Class 

mailto:marie@nothlogancity.org
http://northlogancity.org/newsletter/
http://northloganrec.org/
http://northloganrec.org/
http://northloganrec.org/
http://northloganrec.org/
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http://northloganrec.org/
http://northloganrec.org/
https://www.usu.edu/utah-wellbeing-project/reports/2022/north-logan-wellbeing-survey-findings-2022
https://www.usu.edu/utah-wellbeing-project/reports/2022/north-logan-wellbeing-survey-findings-2022
https://www.usu.edu/utah-wellbeing-project/reports/2022/north-logan-wellbeing-survey-findings-2022
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http://northloganrec.org/


 

Newsletter Editor:  marie@northlogancity.org 
Please note that you can also find our  
newsletter online at: http://northlogancity.org/

NLC - BUSINESS SPOTLIGHT NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY 

Library Events 
 

www.northloganlibrary.org/events 
 

Fundraising Programs at the Library 
 

Murder Mystery Night:  Murder on 
Mount Olympus!  Fri., February 24

th
 or 

Sat., February 25
th
, 6:30 - 9:00 p.m. 18 

and older.  Greek Streak will cater.  $25 
per person.  Ancient Greek costumes are 
encouraged.  There will be awards for 
participation.  All funds raised will support 
the library remodel and civic center  
addition.   
 

February Programs at the Library 
 

Lego Club is every 1st and 3rd Thursday 
of the month at 4:30 p.m.  Ages 5 and 
older. 
 

Story Time is every Tuesday and Friday 
at 10:10 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.  All ages 
are welcome! 
 

Makerspace Club is every 2nd Monday.  
Please see our website for more info.  
Sign-ups are required.  Ages 8-11.  This 
month, the children will learn to make 
simple circuits with paper and copper 
tape.  We will also use playdough to 
make circuits.   
 

Coding Club for the February session  
begins every Tuesday.  Sign-ups are  
required.  Ages 8-11.  No coding 
experience required.  There is an option 
to code from home as well.  Please see 
our website for more information. 
 

Kids’ Crafts is every 2nd Wednesday of 
the month at 4:30 p.m.  Ages 5-11.  This 
month, the kids can choose to make a 
sensory bottle.  
 

Adult Craft Night is every 2nd Thursday 
of the month at 6:30 p.m.  Ages 18 and 
older only.  This month, we will be  
making bath bombs and more.  All  
supplies are included. 
 

Teen Activity will be on February 23
rd

, at 
7:00 p.m.  Cosplay Genre Night!  Dress 
up as your favorite book character and 
get new book recommendations from 
local teens. 
 

Dungeons and Dragons Club will meet 
on February 3

rd
, from 5:00-8:00 p.m. 

Ages 12-17. 
 

Morning Book Club is at 9:00 a.m.  
every 2nd Thursday of the month. 
 

Adult Book Club is at 7:00 p.m. every 
4th Tuesday of the month. 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  If your child is under 
the age of 8, an adult will need to stay to     
supervise the child at the individual     
programs.  Thank you for your support!  
 

You can sign up for any of our events 
by going to the following link: 
 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

Looking for affordable 
and trustworthy medical 
products?  HSA Depot 
has you covered!  Located in North  
Logan (1484 N. Main Street), just a 
stone's throw from Walmart, it's your  
ultimate destination for all HSA/FSA  
eligible products.  From essential 
medicines and treatments, to active 
health support, you'll find it all under one 
roof.  And, as a special bonus, use the 
promo code “NorthLoganRocks” for a 
20% discount on your entire purchase, 
whether you shop in-store or online,  
before March 16

th
.  Trust in their friendly 

and dependable service and make your 
health a top priority with HSA Depot. 
For more information, give them a call at 
(435) 265-0380, or go to their website at: 
https://www.hsa-depot.com/ 

Zoom Prospector Tool 
North Logan City now offers a convenient 
way to view new properties and research 
local demographics.  Visit https://
northlogancity.org/economic-
development-2/ and click on Property 
Search and Analysis to start exploring 
Business Development opportunities! 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT & 
COMMUNITY TRAINING  

DOG LICENSE RENEWAL  

Please remember that all dogs living in 
North Logan must be licensed.  Licenses 
are due on the anniversary date of the  

rabies vaccination (i.e., 
your dog’s City license  
expires on the same date 
that their rabies certificate 
expires).  The cost is $15 
for spayed or neutered 
dogs, or $25 for  
unaltered.  If your dog is 

no longer with you, or if you have  
questions about when your dog’s license 
is due, please call the City Office, at  
435-752-1310 ext 1.  Thank you!! 

NEW BUSINESSES IN NORTH LOGAN 

Please welcome these new businesses to 
North Logan City!: 

 Bailey Jada Chatterton – Wedding 
Live Paintings 

 Canyon Medical Group – Family / 
Pediatric Medical Office 

 Elevate Estate Sales – Estate Sales 

 Gardners Shelf – Retail Garden 
Supplies Provider 

 Greenbelt Holdings dba All In One 
Flooring America – Flooring Contractor 
and Sales 

 Hawk Eye Technologies dba 
TimeClick – Time Tracking Software 

 Love For the Win – Communications 
and Public Relations Consultant 

 MJA Enterprise Corporation – Classic 
Vehicle Restorations 

 Timpke’s Wood Shop – General 
Contractor 

Home and Family Safety &  
Security Training: 

 

Fourth Wednesday of the Month at 7:00 
p.m. at the Church of Jesus Christ of 
Latter Day Saints Chapel, located at 
1650 East, 2600 North, North Logan. 
 

Topics: 

 January 25
th
:  Power Outages 

 February 22
nd

:  Earthquake 
Preparedness 

 March 22
nd

:  CPR and Stop the Bleed 

 April 26
th
:  Communications 

 

Pre-Registration is not required. 

 

 

Community Emergency Response  
Team Training (CERT) 

 

When:  Tuesday and Thursday Evenings 
from 6:30-9:30 p.m. beginning March 7

th
 

and ending on April 13
th
.  (Classes will 

not be held on April 4
th
 or 6

th
 due to 

Spring Break.) 
 

Where:  Professional Development 
Building located at 2035 North 1200 
East, North Logan. 
 

Pre-Registration is required:  Call or Text 
David Fausett at 435-535-0571. 

mailto:marie@nothlogancity.org
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Water Meter Damage 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Water Department has started to 
upgrade our water meters to a new  
Master Meter Allegro meter.  Some of 
you may have noticed a different-looking 
lid on your meter pit.  It has a round black  
antenna in the middle of it.  The antenna 
is connected to the water meter with a 
cable to boost the radio signal with the 
read from the meter.  Removing the lid 
may damage the expensive electronics  
of the meter.  The cost of repairing any 
damage caused may be at the  
customer’s expense. 
 

If you have any questions concerning 
your water meter, please contact the city 
office at (435) 752-1310. 

FLIP THE STRIP 

As part of our water conservation strategy,  
North Logan will be implementing  
incentives to swap out the grass in your 
park strip and replace it with waterwise 
landscaping.  Water utility bill credits will  
be available for participants.  Please, watch 
the city's website northlogancity.org and 
social media for details in the coming 
months.  Initially, this will be for commercial 
only, with residential to follow later. 

This winter, we have more snow than the 
previous couple of years.  Rain storms 
have been mixed in as well.  This can be 
a troublesome combination as the piled 
snow from trucks can block gutters and 
storm drains.  The rainwater then has no 
place to go.  If such situations are  
happening near you and causing  
flooding, please call the city office, and 
crews will come to solve the issue.  We 
are watching for these situations, as well. 
 

A couple of reminders: 

1. Don’t overuse ice melt as it runs into 
the storm drains as pollutant. 

2. Keep snow on your property. 
 

Thank you for helping keep our  
stormwater system clean and  
functioning! 

Into February, our Streets Department will 
be continuing to inspect and trim trees that 
are encroaching into the roadway.  Our 
city ordinance has a standard of 12 feet 
over the back of curbs and 7 feet over 
sidewalks.  Any branches that violate this 
clearance space are subject to removal by 
our crews.  If any citizen prefers to do this 
themselves or hire someone else, that is 
acceptable.  However, our Streets  
Department will be working to clear the 
encroaching branches and will not wait for 
property owners to complete this task. 
 

Also, snow removal is to be expected  
during the month of February.  Please 
comply with the winter parking ordinance 
and give our snowplow drivers a break by 
taking the time to park your car off the  
roadway during the night. 
 

Additionally, when clearing the snow from 
your driveways, please remember that it 
is against the law to push or blow it into 
the street, as it is a danger to drivers and 
plowers.  Please also be sure to clean the 
snow from the sidewalks in 
front of your home for the 
safety of the elderly, people 
in wheelchairs, children  
trying to pass on their way  
to school, and neighbors 
walking or exercising. 
 

It is also helpful to remove any material/
personal property from the roadway. 
 

We appreciate your cooperation!! 

STORMWATER STREETS WATER 

SEWER 

North Logan City sewer rates are based on 
a six-month average winter WATER usage 
(November – April).  This is done to ensure 
that the average water usage does not 
include culinary water used outdoors in the 
summer.  Your Winter Average is  
recalculated each year in June, so using 
less water during winter months by turning 
off your sprinkler system and watching for 
leaks, can help you save money on your 
utility bill all year. 
 

For more information, please see our web-
site at:  
northlogan.municipalcodeonline.com/  

and go to Master Fee Schedule.  

We want to 

wish the 

citizens of  

North Logan 

City 

A happy and 

safe February! 

 

 

APPRECIATION FOR  
MAYOR LYNDSAY PETERSON 

In Mayor Lyndsay Peterson's first year of 
office, she has secured property and 
bonds for our future water system; 
received a $3M loan and $1M grant for 
sewer; secured $2.9M in grants for roads; 
$4.5M in donations for a new city office; 
and $6.1M in endowment funding for a 
new community center (and counting).   
All of which has helped keep North Logan 
City’s property tax rate below the average 
in Cache Valley.  In addition, she has 
increased communication and 
transparency with the residents of the 
community; and made significant 
improvements to the Library and 
Recreation Departments, who now set  
the standard in Cache Valley for the 
number of annual participants.  She has 
worked with the Police Department 
to increase the standard of service; and, 
this past week, she helped remove 683 
parcels in North Logan City from the Hyde 
Park Cemetery Maintenance District Tax. 
 

Additionally, this year, when Logan City 
decided to no longer provide garbage 
collection services for the other cities of 
Cache Valley; Mayor Peterson spent 
countless hours working with the other 
Mayors of the County to secure garbage 
collection services. 
 

If you have a few minutes, please feel 
free to send an email with your thoughts 
of appreciation to Mayor Peterson at 
mayor@northlogancity.org 
 

-North Logan City Staff- 
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